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Next Society meeting: Monday, February 16th, 2015 

7:00 pm at Garth Homer Centre 

Scheduled:  Annual General Meeting, Bonsai Pot Swap and 

seasonal care of Pines!  Please note new meeting time! 

Expert advice: There is a standing invitation to all members to 

bring in any tree that you would like an opinion or advice on ς 

tap into several hundred years of collective bonsai experience. 

Club activities: Please share your thoughts on activities that 

you would like to see.  The Activities Calendar on the VIBS 

webpage has been updated for 2015  

http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm 

Raffle table: Please consider bringing an item for the raffle 

table - it is a good fund-raiser for club events and this year 

promises to be a very good year for special events. 

Entering the building: Please be aware that the front door is 

the only entry/exit to the building.  Security has become a 

signficant issue for the Garth Homer administration and access 

to the building is now limited to the front door. 

Last meeting: We had anticipated a speaker on bonsai styles at 

our last meeting who failed to show.  Our apologies to all.  

Thank you Maurice for so ably covering that topic as well as 

your usual informative and entertaining educational 

presentation. 

2014 VIBS Officers  
 

President: Mark Paterson 

Vice President: Vacant 

Past President: Bob Taylor 

Treasurer: Larry Phillips 

Secretary: Jim Haskins 

Door & Raffle: Susan Vidal 

Librarian: Kathi Morrison 

Newsletter& Website: John 

Mitchell   

http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm
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Greetings all -  I detect an air of excited anticipation in most of the bonsai people that I talk 

with these days as the unusually mild winter progresses and everyone keeps their fingers 

crossed that we aren't going to be hit by a deep freeze between now and the usually 

dependable month of April. 

It has happened often enough in the past that a bout of sub-zero weather comes along and 

bursts the roots, trunks and branches of our little trees that had been fooled into thinking that 

spring had sprung.  I lost half a dozen trees last year to the -5°C temperatures in late winter 

and they were trees I thought were quite hardy. 

If the weather reports indicate that we are heading into significantly colder weather (lower 

than -1°C) be sure to bring bonsai into a covered, cool space like a garage, greenhouse or poly 

shelter.  If you don't have access to such a shelter, cover individual plants with something that 

has useful insulating value.  Also keep in mind that trees with fleshy, water-filled roots (like 

Trident Maple) will suffer more than most.  I believe that it was 2004 that the club lost all the 

Tridents that were brought in for the PNBCA convention that year under conditions like those 

described above. 

At the very least your trees should be in contact with the ground for the extra thermal gain 

acquired from radiated heat (energy transfer) and the fact that you don't have large amounts 

of circulating air contributing to an absence of heat in the pots through energy transfer to the 

surrounding air. (There's no such thing as cold - only an absence of heat via energy transfer ... 

seriously). 

February Meeting 

We will be having our annual general meeting (AGM) and election of officers, a yearly event 

made necessary by our status as a Society.  Many existing members of the Executive are now 

midway through a two-year term, there are two new candidates as board members (perhaps 

more).  Membership on the board of directors is open to any VIBS members in good standing 

and interested members should contact a present member of the Executive or indicate same 

at this portion of the meeting. 

Also, this is a very appropriate time of year to talk about seasonal care of pines.  We will be 

bring in some pines for demonstration and will be talking about disease control. 
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February Meeting (cont'd) 

The big event of the evening is going to be 

the Bonsai Pot Swap.  The Club purchased 

the collection of Luis and Sue Martin last year 

and a number of those pots will be available, 

as well as pots brought in by members for 

sale or trade.  You are also welcome other 

bonsai-related items like books, tools, trees, 

etc.  Please bring loads of money to facilitate 

your out-of-control indulgence in wee trees! 

We can never have enough bonsai pots, can 

we?  Re-potting season is upon us ... stock up! 

***************************************************************************** 

New Bonsai Magazine ... 

There is a widely read and well respected bonsai magazine that 

has just become available ... in English.  Esprit Bonsai is a French 

magazine that has been published for the past 11 years and 

reports on all the significant bonsai happenings in that country 

specifically and Europe in general. 

It's a very good magazine with superb photography ... 

somewhat pricy, but it's an expensive hobby, isn't it? (NO ... it 

doesn't have to be!)  Subscriptions are 60 Euros for 6 issues or 

49.99 Euros for the digital version (that translates into about 

50,000 CDN  drachmas). OK, OK ... it was just a joke ... sort of.    

http://en.esprit -bonsai.com/ 

 

*****************************************************************************

Please remember that yearly membership fees are now due!  Individual rate: $30/year Two 

persons: $35    Membership cards can be expected at the monthly meeting following payment. 

Round mica pots at Elk Lake Nursery last summer 

http://en.esprit-bonsai.com/
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Club member John Simpson has just returned from a visit to Cuba with some photos that 

remind us that there is a bonsai hobby there, too. 

  The photos were taken Friday, Feb 13th,  in the lobby of the Hotel Ambos Mundos in Havana. 

******************************************************************* 

Bonsai Tools and Wire 

I would like to remind everyone that 

Bob Taylor has a selection of bonsai 

tools and wire for club members 

wishing to purchase these supplies.   

Bob's prices are as reasonable as you 

will find anywhere locally, I believe.  

Bob started bringing tools over from 

Vancouver as a convenience to 

members who didn't have the opportunity to make the trip themselves. See Bob at 

the meetings! 

******************************************************************* 
    Kathi says: Please return library books that you have borrowed so that others may enjoy them! 
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The Bonsai Garden at HCP 

Many club members may be unaware of how extensive the HCP partnership in community 

programming is and the degree to which members of the Vancouver Island Bonsai Society can 

play an important role.  For instance, the students of Colquitz Middle School have expressed 

an interest in the art bonsai and as a means of enhancing their perspective will tour the Bonsai 

Garden and participate in a "Bonsai 101" hands-on experience this year. 

 
The Home School Network has expressed the same interest and the 15 - 16 year-old students 

will participate in a similar introductory bonsai program. 

 
The students of the Pacific Horticultural College at HCP will receive instruction at the "101" 

level including the elements of potting and repotting to carry into their chosen field. 

 
On May 16th, members of the Hort Centre will be able to participate in a basic bonsai 

workshop.  We strongly recommend that members of VIBS become members of the HCP too.  I 

can't think of a more lovely setting for seminars, workshops or a quiet woodland stroll. 

 
The special August event, Arts & Music in the Gardens, has long enjoyed an association with 

this club and as a result of the exposure we receive we have enhanced our membership rolls 

and brought an awareness of bonsai to the public.  With the Bonsai Garden now presenting an 

outstanding setting for our presence at this locally famous event, we are better equipped than 

ever before to engage people on the topic of our intriguing hobby. 

 
Please check the Bonsai Calendar on the club website for activities being held at the Bonsai 

Garden this year: http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm 

***************************************************************************** 

Announcing a change of meeting time (7:00 pm) and location! 

As a direct result of our significant rental fee increase last year we will be leaving the Garth 

Homer Centre behind and relocating our meeting place to the Couvelier Pavilion at HCP (505 

Quayle Road, Victoria) starting with the July meeting (unless announced sooner).  This change 

of venue will greatly enhance the bonsai meeting experience by putting us in close proximity 

to the Bonsai Garden so our initial distress over the increased fees has become opportunity for 

a refreshing change.   

http://www.victoriabonsai.bc.ca/bonsaiCalendar.htm
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More HCP ... 

... have you ever noticed the number of Japanese lanterns tucked here-and-there as you stroll 

about the grounds of the HCP? 

 

 

 

 

 

Here are 9 that I came across while wandering about the pathways on Saturday ... I wouldn't 

be surprised to find that there are a few more somewhere ... 
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It is with great sadness that we learn the news of the passing of Eric 

Geisreiter.  Eric and his father Richard have long been active members 

of the Vancouver Island Bonsai Society and Eric will be much missed.  

Eric's obituary notice reads in part: "It is with heavy hearts that we 

announce the passing of our beloved husband, father and grandfather, 

Eric Eugene Geisreiter.  After a valiant fight against cancer, Eric found 

peace on the evening of February 9, 2015 in his home, surrounded by 

his family who he laughed with, lived for, and loved."  

 
On behalf of the members of the Vancouver Island Bonsai Society, we extend our deepest 

sympathies to Eric's family at this sad time.  We hope that the love of family and friends will 

comfort and strengthen you in the days ahead.   

 
The rest of Eric's obituary can be found here: 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/timescolonist/obituary.aspx?n=eric-e-

geisreiter&pid=174151810&fhid=15193 

 

********************************************************************** *******  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*****************************************************************************  

Coming events:  

February 21st Seedy Saturday (10am - 4pm) Victoria Conference Center Admission $7 Maurice 

Bombezin will be giving a talk on bonsai. Details: www.jamesbaymarket.com/seedysaturday 

March  16th Monthly Meeting (7:00 - 9:30) Theme: Repotting necessities, pruning, etc 

http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/timescolonist/obituary.aspx?n=eric-e-geisreiter&pid=174151810&fhid=15193
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/timescolonist/obituary.aspx?n=eric-e-geisreiter&pid=174151810&fhid=15193
http://www.jamesbaymarket.com/seedysaturday
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Twin Trunk Mountain Hemlock 
Vancouver Island Bonsai Society 

Membership Renewal / Application Form 2015 
 
 
I wish to renew my membership _____ or I wish to apply for membership ____ (new member)  
 
Attached is $30.00 for single membership ___ or attached is $35.00 for family membership ___ 
 
Name(s) ________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address ________________________________________________________________________ 

 
City, Province ___________________________________ Postal Code ______________________ 

 

Phone (Home) ________________________  Phone (Other) ___________________________ 

 
Please provide your e-mail address for information about various activities and notification of the  

 

posting of the Newsletter to the website:   ___________________________________________ 
 
 
If you are mailing this form, please mail to: 

 

Vancouver Island Bonsai Society 
Membership Coordinator 

PO Box 8674 
Victoria, B.C. 

V8W 3S2 
 

 

John Simpson's Japanese Cherry in full bloom February 15th 


